



NORTH SALT LAKE CITY

10 East Center Street
North Salt Lake, Utah 84054
(801) 335-8700
(801) 335-8719 Fax

Ken Leetham
City Manager
David Frandsen
Public Works Director

NSL Live

Parks, Trails, Arts & Recreation Advisory Board Minutes

Tuesday, June 13, 2017

North Salt Lake City Hall

6:00 p.m.

Attendees: David Frandsen, Jon Rueckert, Nola Lucke, Lori Seppi, Alisa VanLangeveld, Bruce Oblad, Siu Vai, Sally Beyer - Minutes

Topic of Discussion:

- Review of Legacy Park Shade options (David Frandsen)
- NSL 5K Race
- NSL Festival of Speed
- Polynesian Cultural Festival
- NSL Reads
- NSL Live Committee changes (Tayler, Steve, Camille)
- Chair Notes

Minutes:

1. Review of Legacy Park Shade options (David Frandsen)

David Frandsen said that last week the City Council has asked the staff to come up with some ideas for shade at the Legacy Park Splash Pad as they have had multiple complaints that there is no shade there. David said he came up with a few options that he would like to present to the NSL Live committee and he will take back their recommendations to the next City Council meeting.

After discussion the committee suggested the following changes:

- *Eliminate four single Cantilevers around splash pad.*
- *Move Cantilever 4 into the center of the space.*
- *Install two single Cantilever's near playground.*
- *Red posts and tan shades to match rest of park.*
- *We would like to see a diagram showing what the shade would look like at different times of the day.*

David said he would take the suggested ideas and re-map and bring it back to the committee to see if they like those changes and then will take it to the next City Council meeting.

2. NSL 5K Race

Nola said she was able to get in touch with Dimitrio and the price for the timing will be Seven Hundred Fifty dollars unless we have a large amount of runners this year which the price would then go up. Nola said that there are fifty five pre-registered. David Frandsen and TJ Riley will be setting up the course this year. Dimitrio will put the mile markers up. The course will be the same as last year. Jon Rueckert said that they would put out 25 Candlesticks and they will set up 30 flags. Nola said she would finalize the shirts and make sure that they put on the shirts this is the 20th year and also with the posters. Lori said they contacted Crown Awards for the medals.

Registration will start at six o'clock am and the race will start at seven. The smaller children's race will start at eight. Nola said there there was a problem with Active.com when the first five people were signing up. They were required to purchase an additional shirt and Nola said she would contact them and give them the option of keeping the extra shirt or they will receive a five dollar refund.

Lori asked about the sound system and music. David Frandsen said he has a PA System in his office that they could use. He took it to the Canoe Takeout event and used Pandora on it for the music and it worked fine. They will finalize this event in the next meeting on June 27th.

3. NSL Festival of Speed

Bruce Oblad said he had asked for twelve flags but has decided he would need eighteen. Bruce said his direct costs are \$30.00 for the repair of the old signs and another sign being made that is being replaced for one that was stolen last year for \$125.00. There may be more than one helicopter this year. There is a small possibility of having three but would like to have two at least. Bruce has people lined up for clean-up and there are a possibility of six vendors that will be serving food. They will be placed on the west side of Eagleridge.

Bruce said he needs to meet with Chief Craig Black, Jon Rueckert, Brent Moyes & Weston Kimber to finalize the details.

4. Polynesian Cultural Festival

Siu Vai said they have given out letters for sponsorship and hoping for donations to help out with the budget this year. They are hoping for a bigger crowd this year and that is why they decided to go to Legacy Park. They are trying to get more performers and vendors for this event. Siu asked if instead of a free stage, the city could get a stage with a canopy. They have looked in to a stage company and their price for a stage was fifteen hundred dollars and will ask if they would be willing to be a sponsor. Siu asked about the stage for the band that would be used for the 3rd of July event at Eaglewood Golf Course. David said they haven't used a stage and are actually looking in to renting one also. In the past Jon said they just used a piece of plywood for the drums and the rest performed on the grass.

Siu said they are trying to find a different DJ this year as apparently they had problems with the DJ they had in 2015. Siu asked the committee to let her know if they can think of anyone who would

be willing to do it for free or for super cheap. They have had some kids from Utah State University who volunteered in 2015 and they did a great job. Siu said that if they know of any schools that would be willing to volunteer to have them contact her. Volunteers would be directing traffic and providing information and assisting. In the past they would provide vests for the volunteers and tell them all the information that should be helpful. Alisa VanLangeveld said to contact James Hood who is over the Youth City Council and ask if they would be interested in volunteering with this event. Lori said that in the past they have put a message in past city newsletters that they need volunteers to help with events that are coming up and would need to let Linda Horrocks know so she can put something in the upcoming newsletter.

Siu said she wasn't sure about the city budget and how much they would be able to donate. Steve Aase wasn't present but Sally Beyer read from May 9th NSL Live meeting minutes the following : "Steve Aase said that at the last meeting they talked about a budget of Three thousand dollars for the Polynesian Cultural Festival but after looking at the budget again they can go as high as Three Thousand Five hundred dollars but that amount would have to stand and hopefully when the Puefua's come back with their adjusted budget it will be able to meet their needs."

Alisa said that they would need from the Puefua's a list of what they need that would stay within that budget. They would not be able go outside of the budget for items that would not meet or stay within the budget given to them by the city.

The Polynesian Cultural Festival will be held on August 18th & 19th at the Legacy Park.

5. NSL Reads

Lori Seppi said she had heard the writer's workshop went well but the committee should wait until the next meeting to review the workshop so the committee members who were involved with this event will be here. No further updates at this time.

6. NSL Live Committee changes (Tayler, Steve, Camille)

Lori said the committee members they would like to recognize were not present and will re-schedule for the next meeting.

7. Chair Notes

No discussion on this agenda item.

Next meeting will be held on June 27th at 6:00 pm at City Hall.

Lori Seppi adjourned the meeting at 7:10 pm.



Chairman



Secretary